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Knights of Columbus  
Notre Dame Council 10514  

P. O. Box 2084  

Flagler Beach, FL  32136 -2084  
E-mail council10514@gmail.com  
Website: www.Council10514.org  

April 2018 
 

Grand Knight ς Anthony Gasparino 
 

Worthy Brothers, 
 
As we end the Lenten season 
and celebrate Easter, the most 
holy time of the year, the 
Resurrection of our Lord, we 
remember what Jesus did to 
save us all.  We are Knights and 

our order of Brothers helps keep the words of our savior 
alive as we practice our virtues of charity, unity, and 
fraternity. We have faith, hope, and love of God in a special 
way beyond a normal Christian to serve our God, our 
Savior. 
 
Tragedy has again taken many lives in the Sweetwater 
pedestrian bridge collapse connecting the campus at 
Florida International University.  May God bring strength, 
comfort and peace to all those who lost a loved one and 
heal those injured in this tragic accident. Please pray for all 
those involved in this tragedy and ask God to help relieve 
the pain and sadness for the entire community.  
 
It was a wonderful tribute to see a tremendous turnout at 
our Brother Ed and Joyce Gerber funeral mass.  Brother Ed 
was an exemplary Knight of Columbus and it meant so 
much to me to see him honored by so many Brothers.  
Brother Ed and Joyce did so much for our Council which 
they did for their love of our Council and our Brother 
Knights.  Father Al thank you, our Brothers, and anyone 
who helped with the Mass, its preparation, our Brothers 
who setup the hall for the reception and the delicious 
desserts made by our BrotherΩs wives.  The family of 
Brother Ed and Joyce were overwhelmed with the Mass 
and the reception.   They thanked us all for being such 
wonderful friends and for the outpouring of love for their 
family.  A special thank you to the Ladies Celebration of Life 
Ministry for all you did to hŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎŜǇǘƛƻƴΦ  LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ 
Joyce was looking down on your colorful wrapped flatware 
that she herself helped with many times at KofC events.  
May Brother Ed and Joyce rest in peace.   
 
Last month was a very busy month as there is never-ending 
work for our charitable council. 
 
Brothers, thank you all for the tremendous shoe drive at all 
Masses the weekend of March 10th and 11th.  The Flagler 
County Education Foundation was so surprised by the large 
stack of sneakers I presented to them to help their S.T.U.F.F 
Bus program (Supplying Things U Find Fundamental) which 
helps students of Flagler County with essential supplies 
they need for many families experiencing economic 
difficulties. Thank you, Father Al and our parish community, 
for being so charitable and welcoming our plea for the 
students of Flagler County. 
 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ 
Fish Fry every Friday evening during the Lenten 
Season after Stations of the Cross.  Thank you 
to Brothers who helped with the Stations of the 
Cross, i.e., readers, singers, cross bearers.  We 
were praised by parishioners for the wonderful 
Lenten meal that was delicious and for your 
hard work performed for our parish.  A special 

thank you for the group of Brothers who returned each 
Saturday morning for the final cleanup of the cooking 
equipment.  Also, thank you Brothers who helped with the 
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ ƻŦ tŜŀŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǊŜǿŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƳŜ 
personally.  The event organizer, Cindy Ser, was so thankful 
as were her helpers for the work we performed placing 
numerous religious prayers cards on all tables and filling the 
food bowls and platers and serving the ladies, so they could 
enjoy lunch and dessert.  Cindy was also appreciative of the 
cleanup effort we performed for her and her committee.   
 

A group of Brothers and wives attended the check 
presentation at Whispering Meadows Ranch (see photos 
on page 7) from the proceeds from our October Tootsie Roll 
Drive.  We were welcomed by this special family who 
expressed their appreciation for our continued support for 
their efforts to help them be able to continue their good 
deeds for many more years.  We were entertained by a 
special little girl that just loves what the ranch offers to help 
those with life challenges.   The ranch enriches the lives of 
those with disabilities and special needs through 
recreational, educational, and equine-assisted programs.  
Thank you for all who attended. 
 

Thank you, Brothers, for all you did last month helping with 
ƻǳǊ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ LΩƳ ǾŜǊȅ ƳǳŎƘ 
appreciative of your efforts in everything you did in the 
name of the Knights of Columbus and our principles of 
charity, unity and fraternity. 
 

Activities for the month of April include:  First Friday 
Communion Breakfast; a Family Pasta Dinner and Karaoke 
night on Saturday, April 21st from 6pm to 10pm in the 
church hall; a check presentation from the Father Al cruise 
by Brother Joe Abitante, our Council Lecturer, to Father Al 
for our parish; Corporate Communion and breakfast 
following mass for our parish community with a cost of $6 
per person.  Bingo is held in the church hall every Tuesday 
and please let Brother EY Walter, District Warden know if 
ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ƭŀǊƎŜǎǘ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŀƛǎŜǊΦ 
 

Brothers, our Steering Committee has created the slate of 
officers list (see page 5) for nomination to be elected as an 
officer for the new fraternal year beginning July 1, 2018 and 
ending June 30, 2019.  If you would like to be added to the 
list of nominees for an officer position, please contact Mike 
Arato, PGK, our Steering Committee chairman. 

mailto:council10514@gmail.com
http://www.council10514.org/
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Grand Knight ς Anthony Gasparino (cont.) 
 
 
Brothers, thank you for those who purchased and continue 
to sell books of tickets to support the Florida State Charity 
Raffle.  We have about 16 books of tickets remaining to sell.  
If you would like a book or two to sell or purchase, please 
ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ƪƴƻǿΦ  ²ƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ƘŜƭǇ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǎŜƭƭ 
the remaining books of tickets.  For each book we sell, our 
Council will receive $6 per book.  Charity is our first 
principle and I sincerely appreciate and thank you for your 
efforts in the State Charity Raffle. I wish our Brothers good 
luck in winning one of the top prizes in the final drawing on 
May 26, 2018 at the Annual Convention Dinner in Orlando, 
FL. 
 
Once again, I want to sincerely thank Brother Michael 
Boullion for volunteering to publish our Council newsletter 
and Brother James Green for volunteering to take on the 
duties of managing our new website, which he graciously 
created, and with helping maintain our Council email 

system.  I sincerely thank you from our Brothers for your 
dedication to our Council.  
 
Brothers, may we pray for those sick or in distress, our 
deceased Brothers and pray to God to protect us from harm 
and evil. May we also pray that He heal the worldΩs unrest 
so we may all live in peace and harmony.  
 
Brothers, I wish you and your families a wonderful, happy, 
and blessed Easter.  If you are traveling, I pray for your safe 
return. 
 
Mary, Queen of the Knights, we pray for your continued 
guidance and support for our officers to be successful in all 
we do as we grow the Knights of Columbus.  Thank you for 
your support and may God Bless you all. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Tony

 

Deputy Grand Knight - Patrick Mulvihill

Worthy Brothers, 
 
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ ƘŜŀǊŘ ǘƘŜ ǇƘǊŀǎŜΣ ά!ǇǊƛƭ ǎƘƻǿŜǊǎ 
ōǊƛƴƎ aŀȅ CƭƻǿŜǊǎέΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ŏŀƴ ƳŜŀƴ ŀ period 
of discomfort can provide the basis for a 
period of happiness and joy.  Jesus being 

crucified is certainly a period of discomfort, but His 
resurrection is certainly a time for great joy.   I hope all 
brothers and their families had a most joyous Easter 
knowing that He Has Risen! 
 

Along with the usual Council activities, 
such as Bingo and First Friday 
Communion Breakfast, this month is 
the Parish Rummage Sale.  Your help is 
needed to make this event a success.  
The actual rummage sale is scheduled 
to be held on April 13th and 14th.  

However, your help is needed on the collection days, April 
10th ς April 12th with set-up of the hall and helping 
parishioners donating items for sale.  On the 13th and 14th 

your help is needed in the concession area and outdoor 
sales.  This year, the funds collected will go toward assisting 
the youth of our parish with their activities.  Also, as part of 
the rummage sale, baked items are also needed to sell on 
Friday and Saturday.  These items can be brought to the hall 
on Thursday afternoon. Any questions, please contact 
Jacque Mulvihill, 386-586-3398. Please remember your 
charity as a Brother Knight is a strong influence in our Parish 
Community. 
 
Brothers, please continue to pray for our country to 
become united and to protect us all from harm and evil.  
Also, please pray for those sick or in distress and our 
deceased Brothers. 
 
Mary, Queen of the Knights, continue to bless us as we seek 
further growth in our principles of charity, unity, and 
fraternity. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Pat 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Knights of Columbus & Catholic 
Web Links 

 
Knights of Columbus Supreme Council ς www.KofC.org 
Florida KofC State Council ς www.FloridaKofC.org 
Council 10514 ς www.Council10514.org 
4th Degree Assembly 2810 ς www.assembly2810.org  
Diocese of St. Augustine ς www.dosafl.com 
Santa Maria del Mar Catholic Church - www.smdmcc.org 
Santa Maria del Mar CC Facebook ς www.facebook.com/smdmcc 
US Conference of Catholic Bishops ς www.usccb.org 
Vatican ς www.vatican.va 
Catholic News Service ς www.catholicnews.com 
Catholic Online ς www.catholic.org 
Catechism of the CC ς http://www.kofc.org/un/en/catechism/index.html  
 

Did you know that Council 10514 
has its own website? Click this link: 

www.Council10514.org 
 

 
 

Check it out today! 

http://www.kofc.org/
http://www.floridakofc.org/
http://www.council10514.org/
http://www.assembly2810.org/
http://www.dosafl.com/
http://www.smdmcc.org/
http://www.facebook.com/smdmcc
http://www.usccb.org/
http://www.vatican.va/
http://www.catholicnews.com/
http://www.catholic.org/
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/catechism/index.html
http://www.council10514.org/
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April 2018 Calendar 
Sun April 1, 2018 
Tue April 3, 2018 
Wed April 4, 2018 
 
Fri April 6, 2018 
Sun April 8, 2018  

All Day 
11:30am ς 3:00pm   
5:30pm ς 6:30pm 
7:00pm ς 9:00pm 
7:30am ς Noon 
All Day  

Easter 
Bingo Parish Hall 
hŦŦƛŎŜǊΩǎ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ς Parish Hall 
Business Meeting ς Parish Hall 
1st Friday Communion Breakfast ς Parish Hall 
Divine Mercy Sunday 

 
Tue April 10, 2018 
Fri April 13, 2018 
Sat April 14, 2018 
Sun April 15, 2018 
  

 
Cancelled 
All Day  
All Day 
TBD 
 

 
No Bingo due to Parish Rummage Sale 
Parish Rummage Sale 
Parish Rummage Sale  
Whispering Pines Fence Repair 

Mon April 16, 2018  4:30pm ς 6:30pm   4th Degree Meeting (Monastery on Old Dixie)  
Tue April 17, 2018 
Sat April 21, 2018 
  

11:30am ς 3:00pm  
8:00am ς Noon 
6:00pm ς 10:00pm 
 

Bingo - Parish Hall  
Council 8086 Laps for Life (Fr. Lopez High School) 
Family Pasta Dinner & Karaoke Pro-life Benefit 

Tue April 24, 2018  
Sun April 29, 2018 

11:30am ς 3:00pm 
9:00am ς 11:30am  

Bingo - Parish Hall  
Corporate Communion followed by Breakfast 

 
May 2018 Calendar 

Tue May 1, 2018 
Wed May 2, 2018 
 
Fri May 4, 2018 
 
Tue May 8, 2018 
 
Sat May 12, 2018 
Sun May 13, 2018 
 
Tues May 15, 2018 
Sat May 19,2018 
 
Mon May 21, 2018 
Tues May 22, 2018 
 
Mon May 28, 2018 
Tues May 29, 2018 

11:30am ς 3:00pm 
5:30pm ς 6:30pm 
7:00pm ς 9:00pm 
7:30am ς 11:30am 
 
11:30am ς 3:00pm 
 
5:00pm Mass 
Sunday Morning Masses 
All Day 
11:30am ς 3:00pm 
6:30pm ς 10:00pm 
 
4:30pm ς 6:30pm 
11:30am ς 3:00pm 
 
All Day 
11:30am ς 3:00pm 

Bingo ς Parish Hall 
Officers Meeting ς Parish Hall 
Business Meeting ς Parish Hall 
1st Friday Communion Breakfast - Parish Hall 
 
Bingo ς Parish Hall 
 
Respect Life Baby Bottle Campaign 
Respect Life Baby Bottle Campaign 
aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ 
Bingo ς Parish Hall 
Sock Hop Dinner Dance (Parish Hall) 
 
4th Degree Meeting (Monastery on Old Dixie) 
Bingo ς Parish Hall 
 
Memorial Day 
Final Bingo until October ς Parish Hall 

 
Have something newsworthy? Send to: mboullion@hotmail.com  

ό9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜΥ !ƭƭ photos, items, or articles for the newsletter must be submitted by the 25th of the month.) 
 

Field Agent - Victor Silva 
 

 Our Guarantees Set Us Apart  
Knights of Columbus life insurance offers 
something precious few other financial 
products can ς guarantees. As long as you 
pay your premiums, the policy proceeds 
will be there for your beneficiaries should 

ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǇŜŀŎŜ ƻŦ ƳƛƴŘΣ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƻŦŦŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǇƻǊǘŦƻƭƛƻΦ  
We guarantee: 
V the cash value in your whole life policies will be 

there 
V the rates on your term insurance 
V the rate and your principal in our retirement 

annuities  
On top of those product guarantees, I guarantee that I 
will offer professional, high-quality service that you 
would expect from our organization. 
  

Our Order is among the highest rated life insurers in 
North America. AM Best has rated the Knights of 
Columbus with their highest rating for over 40 
ŎƻƴǎŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ hǳǊ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǊŀǘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ά!ҌҌΣ {ǳǇŜǊƛƻǊέ 
is a testament to our track record for excellence and 
security.  
 
I would suggest that a principal reason that we were 
able to achieve those accolades is because we remain 
steadfastly committed to the vision of Venerable Father 
Michael J. McGivney by providing life insurance by 
brother Knights for brother Knights.  
 
[ŜǘΩǎ ǘŀƭƪ ǎƻƻƴ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ Ƙƻǿ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ōǊƛƴƎ 
that peace of mind to you and your family. 
  
Victor Silva 
(386) 569-1918 (386) 693-4016  
Victor.Silva@kofc.org 

mailto:mboullion@hotmail.com
mailto:Victor.Silva@kofc.org
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Officers - Columbian Year 2017 - 2018 
 
 

CHAPLAIN    GRAND KNIGHT   DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT 
Father Al Esposito   Anthony Gasparino   Pat Mulvihill 
(386) 439-2791    (386) 864-8706    (386) 586-3398 
fatheral@bellsouth.net   TonyGTech@cfl.rr.com   Patmfl.@aol.com  

 
CHANCELLOR    FINANCIAL SECRETARY   TREASURER 
Jerry Chabon    Doug Bentley    Brian Taylor 
(386) 263-2605    (580) 678-5426    (203) 981-3310 
jerrychabon@yahoo.com  DougBentley@earthlilnk.net  B.Taylor@snet.net  

 
RECORDER    ADVOCATE    LECTURER 
John Williamson   Ramon Marrero    Joseph Abitante 
(386) 597-7790    (386) 793 2251    (386) 597-7023 
BUVEZVIN@AOL.COM   ramon.marrero@brighthouse.com  josephabitante@bellsouth.net  

 
WARDEN    INSIDE GUARD    INSIDE GUARD 
William Kelley    James Kenny    Robert Rizzo 
(386)313-5334    (386) 986-1237    (386) 246-3232  
WKeelelyChar@Gmail.com  em43809@bellsouth.net  NANCY4601@ATT.NET  

 
INSIDE GUARD    OUTSIDE GUARD   OUTSIDE GUARD 
John Stankovich    Frank Crisologo    Boyd Snyder 
(386) 313-5085    (386) 446-4797    (386) 585-0602    

      frankcrisologosr@yahoo.com   boydsnyder12@gmail.com  
 

TRUSTEE 3 YEAR   TRUSTEE 2 YEAR   TRUSTEE 1 YEAR 
Kevin Ryan    Stan Niedzwiecki   E. Y. Walter, PGK 
(386) 302-5068    (386) 569-1068    (386) 986-1163 
KevinJRyan@att.net   snedz12@gmail.com   EYWalter@gmail.com  

 

Knights of Columbus Bingo  
EVERY TUESDAY AT SANTA MARIA DEL MAR PARISH HALL  

DOORS OPEN AT 11:15AM  
A FREE LUNCH IS SERVED AT 11:30AM WHEN YOU BUY A  

BINGO PACK FOR ONLY $13.00  
BINGO STARTS PROMPTLY AT 12:15PM.  

JACKPOT UP TO $200.00.  
Contact E.Y. at 986 -1163  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:fatheral@bellsouth.net
mailto:TonyGTech@cfl.rr.com
mailto:Patmfl.@aol.com
mailto:jerrychabon@yahoo.com
mailto:DougBentley@earthlilnk.net
mailto:B.Taylor@snet.net
mailto:BUVEZVIN@AOL.COM
mailto:ramon.marrero@brighthouse.com
mailto:josephabitante@bellsouth.net
mailto:WKeelelyChar@Gmail.com
mailto:em43809@bellsouth.net
mailto:NANCY4601@ATT.NET
mailto:frankcrisologosr@yahoo.com
mailto:boydsnyder12@gmail.com
mailto:KevinJRyan@att.net
mailto:snedz12@gmail.com
mailto:EYWalter@gmail.com
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Council Spotlight 
 

Knight of the Month     Family of the Month 
 

July   E.Y. Walter    July   Roland and Diana Salerno 
August   Ed Gerber    August   Douglas and Melissa Bentley 
September  Kevin Ryan    September  Robert & Nancy Rizzo 
October  Robert Hile    October  Dennis & Janice Creamer 
November  Frank Crisologo    November  Pat & Jacque Mulvihill 
December  Timothy Postemski   December  John & Karen Bulman 
January  John Check   January  James & Jan Rhode 
February Ron Wolak   February Edward & Joyce Gerber 
March  Steve Neyer   March  John & Diane Pires 
 

 
Fraternal Year (2018-19) Proposed Slate of Officers 

  
Grand Knight ς Pat Mulvihill 
Deputy Grand Knight ς Dave Harris 
Chancellor ς Jerry Chabon 
Recorder ς John Williamson 
Advocate ς Ramon Marrero 
Warden ς William Kelly 
Inside Guard ς James Kenny 

Inside Guard ς John Check 
Inside Guard ς John Stankovich 
Outside Guard ς Frank Crisologo 
Outside Guard ς Timothy Postemski 
Treasurer ς Brian Taylor 
Trustee 3 Year ς Anthony Gasparino 

 
Interested in running for a KofC office? Contact PGK Mike Arato to be added to the nomination list. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday 
 
Albert Mule 4/2 
Richard Maicon 4/3 
Pat Enright 4/4 
Jim Crehan 4/9 
John Dunphy 4/9 
Andy Shirvell 4/9 
Philip Di Nardo 4/10 

Stephen Barnier 4/12 
Gerard Heitzman 4/13 
David Hartley 4/14 
Bryant Perszyk 4/17 
Peter Gambino 4/18 
James Massari 4/18 
Dave Pellett 4/21 

Mario Petrella 4/24 
Robert Brunstetter 4/26 
Matthew Gallagher 4/27 
Angelo Cutillo 4/28 
Raymond Derois 4/28 
Gerard Reidy 4/30

 

Happy Anniversary 
 
Frank & Vita Colarusso 4/8/1972 
Gerard & Nancy Berni 4/12/1969 
Richard & Episania Smull Episania 4/15/1967 

Mike & Dolores Moody 4/20/1963 
Denis & Lillian De Sousa 4/25/1957 
Tony & Claudia Gasparino 4/27/1968

 

10514 New Members 
 
Initiated into the 1st degree on February 22, 2018 were: 

Steven Axne, Tom Hanlon, Gary Sessions 
 

 

 

 

Second Degree Initiation 
 
Initiated into the 2nd Degree on February 22, 2018 were: 
Steven Axne, Daniel Canter, John Cospito, Tom Hanlon, 
William Mania, James Massari, Ken Peckham, Richard 
Rider, & Gary Sessions 
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рлΩǎ {ƻŎƪ IƻǇ 5ŀƴŎŜ - May 19, 2018 
 
Volunteers Needed 
This is one dance where we will need a lot of volunteers (14 
people). 
 
1) Set up for the dance has to be at 12:30 on Saturday, May 

19th and NOT on Friday due to a church conflict. 
2) Advance Prep needed (3 people), report at 4pm, to slice 
ŀƴŘ ŘƛŎŜ ƻƴƛƻƴǎΣ ǎƭƛŎŜ ǘƻƳŀǘƻŜǎΣ ΨǘŜŀǊ ǳǇΩ ƭŜǘǘǳŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀǘŜ 
pickles 

3) Cooks needed (4 people), report at 5pm (french frier, cook 
hamburgers, cook hot dogs, and a runner) 

4) Server sat Buffet people needed (4 people),  report at 5:30,  
1 each at:  French Fries, Hamburgers, Hot Dogs and Chili & 
Cheese 

5) Prep for Root Beer Floats need (3 people).  Prepare after 
serving of food.   

  
To those who volunteer you can pick your spot if you call Stan, 
569.1068. First call, first served. Serving begins At 6:30pm and 
ends at 8pm.  Serving is all they can eat. 
 
The only other thing we need (after the above volunteers are 
signed-up) is the rest of the membership to participate by 
coming and bringing along your friends to enjoy the evening. 
[ŜǘΩǎ ǎŜŜ ƛŦ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƳŀǘŎƘ ǘƘŜ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ 
Dance.  That dance proved to be one of the best in years.   
 
Thank you in advance for your help and participation! 
 
Stan Niedzwiecki 
Dance Director 
  
 

April 2018 - Youth Director 
 

The Basketball Free Throw contest was held 
January 20, 2018 at 10 am at Carver 
Community Center in Bunnell with the help 
of Rev. Elijah Emanuel, Center Director of the 
Flagler Basketball Facility. 
 
We were surprised by a young student who 
made 15 consecutive free throws, the 
maximum allowed unless there is a tie 
breaker needed.  This young boy, Kade 

Manley, is a 9-year-old and is excellent at making free 
throws.  I decided he was so good that I would like to see 
him go on to the District Championships.  I asked his 
mother if her son would like to be entered in the District 
Championships.  She proudly and quickly said yes and 
asked to be informed when and where they would be 
held.  I then asked our District Deputy, Dan Nagy, what is 
required to for Kade to be entered in the DistrictΩs Free 
Throw Championships.  Dan found out the details and I 
ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ YŀŘŜΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƳ ŀƴŘ ŘŀŘ ǎƛƎƴ ǘƘŜ 
required form.   
 
The District Championship was held on February 17th at 
{ǘΦ aŀǘǘƘŜǿΩǎ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ WŀŎƪǎƻƴǾƛƭƭŜΦ  L ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ 
the below email from District Deputy, Dan Nagy with 
wonderful news: 
 
άKade Manley from our District won 1st place at the 
Regional Basketball Free Throw. His plaque will be sent 

to me soon. We should do some type of presentation to 
him with his family present.έ 
 
Congratulations to Kade Manley for winning the Regional 
Basketball Free Throw in his age group.  We never had 
anyone who was ever entered in the Regionals in the five 
years I have been the Youth Director for our Council.  We 
will invite Kade and his family to a special presentation 
when we receive his Basketball Free Throw Champion 
plaque. 
 
We held three successful Youth Programs this fraternal 
year and will plan to have the same three events again 
next year.  The Soccer Challenge, the Substance Abuse 
Poster Contest, and the Basketball Free Contest. 
 
We need you Brother Knights!  Remember these students 
will become future leaders and hopefully future Knights.  
The more they see of the current Knights helping students 
at our events and seeing what we do, they will remember 
us and do the same in future years.  I am looking forward 
to seeing a sea of green at these events in the coming 
year.  You will not only find being part of this effort to be 
self-gratifying, but also very enjoyable, interesting and 
extremely rewarding.  Anyone who would like to help with 
the Youth Programs please see me.  Thank you for your 
continued support.  God Bless you. 
 
Tony Gasparino, Youth Director 
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